



**75th Student Senate
Programming Allocation Committee
(11.6.23)**

Call to Order: 6:33 p.m.

Members Present: Humberg, Staveski, Bevis, Huynh

Members Tardy: N/A

Members Absent: Hockett

Guests: N/A

Announcements:

- Chair – Land Acknowledgment
- Vice Chair –
- Members –

Committee Business:

● **(Track and Field)**

- Application Link: <https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/x-IPIYWH75Era4WuiGI3TYigI7NdSk8cder.JDolIcUwyTrfLOCRANN3MtCdSvQMaZCTvhLSOnlBIE3zoWtbB7T6kxzTiCRv7R4uU1deYg4Axf5mcqDWzRRkGL3u%2E6FsUBwWENxKwZCmyBoE9SdC3p6xqBwneY3RT2RaUNkDQ63rBHDhBP%2EYs-bMPDVZwrWfshdljeI3TXK9mlgKMsonXm7Pkiun36Zkdwyk8GHmUmVGuAvfVciZShsSXXqbPagTGJCR943Fq8LsOsHye0NfGZYrtvGJ6Vq6187S8gTdJqCYVKyJVHyjXqW-MF-ZLZQXV8KNa0aYuYFOxAuvOf1pBg>

○ **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$5500
- Date Request Submitted: 11/1/2023.
- Date of Event: 1/20/2023
- Number of Active Members: 20
- Number expected to come: 2000
- Fundraised over last year: \$0

- **Opening:**
 - **Rep:** I am here to request money for the Seminole Street Vault event in Collegetown. We will block off the road, and we have many sponsorships. Today, we are asking for the \$3000 we were granted at the last PAC meeting. Last year, we were awarded \$5500 at a less optimal date, a Sunday. This year the event is on a Saturday. This event will allow people to experience a sport they would not ordinarily have a chance to see.
- **Questioning:**
 - **Chair Humberg:** Are you requesting the full \$5500?
 - **Rep:** Yes, the \$3000 would allow us to hold the event, but the \$5500 would allow us to host a great event.
 - **Chair Humberg:** What would the additional money go to?
 - **Rep:** We are asking SGA to fund things that are integral to the event such as Police, EMS, Collegetown fee, etc.
 - **Staveski:** If we were to only give you the \$3000, where would that money go, and what would you cut?
 - **Rep:** That would go towards just Police and EMS, and to make up for the funding, we would cut non-essentials such as photography.
- **Roundtable Discussion:**
 - **Staveski:** \$5500 is about 10 percent of our budget, but this is a large event that would impact a lot of students. They have historically had high attendance and we have funded it in the past.
 - **Bevis:** I am hesitant to fully fund, but I think we should fund the big items.
 - **Humberg:** We will go on a long pause soon due to the transition, so we would not be hearing requests for a while, and the last meeting of this semester will be December 4th.
 - **Huynh:** Initially, I was hesitant to fully fund, but he came very prepared with a very thorough breakdown so that's kind of convincing me.
 - **Staveski:** Organizations often come to us and say that they can't fundraise or provide money for their programming at all. They are also providing funding for over half the event; it is just an event of a larger scale than we are used to, so in my mind, we should either fund fully or for the \$3,000.
 - **Humberg:** What do we think about giving them the \$3,000 as there are a lot of other big-ticket items coming, and we can always amend them up in Finance.
 - **Bevis:** I think we should fund their essential items and I agree with Stella.
 - **Staveski:** They seemed okay with the 3,000 during their opening.
 - **Huynh:** I think we should fund either \$3,000 or \$3,700.

Bevis moves to amend the line item to expense \$3,689.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay:** Staveski, Bevis, Huynh
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

- **(Political Discourse Club)**

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yul1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/mYjXXxCsZOTXHRhR2xPoRcOD8UP-noOoZmY27YKF%2ED3V94BZLYnj9oLsGj8SLsgCyAPeiCqoQ6%2E9u35wAdKaL9Cklzxbx0HGICaQiaHw2LcEuDeH7eajnUzq5%2E79YJ6c4dtdo6I%2E72k3Z-OKzk3AT53j%2EoVzYZdeaEEQStv9NuGrzp2xM0qD7FxPqrpz1JPi5DRgmHZyFzsoIq%2EcFH0bHjq6IWUYJtbnh7VhnwfKqH8ORIN9M7v1FeoBqs3vVCp9CJGOYgMn%2EOcBRgMPUI8H5neZZtKAHQYoBN5DGEpd-Lls6V87jRAONTiGLipdXNTjOu7jz6AGe5dwaOTK2fzQ>

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$1620
 - Date Request Submitted: 10/27/2023
 - Date of Event: N/A (weekly meetings)
 - Number of Active Members: 50
 - Number expected to come: 50
 - Fundraised: \$100
- **Opening:**
 - **Rep:** We are asking for money for t-shirts and food. We have about 30 to 40 members. We create a space for political discussions, and we are completely nonpartisan. We want to use the food to incentivize our events. We are asking for \$343.50 for t-shirts. We will have both our logo and the SGA logo on the shirts. We have three quotes here. Our two options for food are Pizza and Donuts. We also have three quotes for both of those. Here are the week-by-week breakdowns for how much it would cost to fund food for each meeting.
- **Questioning:**
 - **Bevis:** How many people come to your meetings regularly?
 - **Rep:** It is very variable, but we have had around 40 people at around half our meetings and the other range from 25 to 60.
 - **Huynh:** Have you done any fundraising?
 - **Rep:** We have done share-it-nights.
 - **Staveski:** If we funded you for the food, how would that breakdown look in terms of semesters? Would you prioritize the meetings this semester?
 - **Rep:** That would depend on how many meetings you find us for.
- **Roundtable Discussion:**
 - **Huynh:** I do not know I feel about funding for seven meetings worth of food.
 - **Bevis:** Can we even fund that if the funds are not used within 90 days?
 - **Humberg:** Yes, they just have to claim the funds within 90 days.
 - **Staveski:** Given their attendance, I think that 50 t-shirts are reasonable; How do we feel about pizza for three meetings?
 - **Bevis:** I agree.

Staveski moves to amend the line item for Food to \$517.50 and Clothing and Awards to \$343.50.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

- Yay: Bevis, Huynh, Staveski
- Nay:
- Abstain:

- (FSU Pre-Dental Society)

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yu1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/5%2EVvx%2E4cK%2EfRUmq9dY0vvTD4KJCITW%2Ew9X3ATP0Ili2MrIzS6a2n6gm%2EtEDh9Vu1diBARnqMxpmEabIgXCI4bRsqzMba7dqjz7jEsuCDwqUKD9caehCBzYck9BTXctgfrIaRG414tZkuvpGcNAAXX98wlyR9jUOc%2EiNKw%2EGJeNlhEdvjWo9o3yLAEcZuAlwQIDaSIGXuHhJXUcn1XYy7OQ2kyoS1Saq0bx5CF5o9vVRsJMmstP%2EF0Z%2EGttyH24Q5HcKbbImkuJovMFEpA585jCM-nBxAY0H0grV7cIWfxR7C0tCElxTngjHcj2NUbI22XjtQUvawIoz6-qtWgJlEw>

- **Preliminary Questions:**

- Asking for: \$1238.40
- Date Request Submitted: 10/30/2023
- Date of Event: N/A
- Number of Active Members: 200
- Number expected to come: 200
- Fundraised: \$4,123.56 (including dues)

- **Opening:**

- **Rep:** We have grown by 30 people this semester. We are here to request money for our yearly t-shirts. We would want to go with Full Press as they are a great, local company. We are planning to order 200 t-shirts in a variety of sizes. Everyone who is a part of our organization will receive a shirt as long as they are active and pay dues. Then, if there are leftover t-shirts, we give them to those who are not paying dues and at Market Wednesday. Our club is inclusive to everyone at FSU. We promote all of our events on social media as well as on Nole Central.

- **Questioning:**

- **Bevis:** Could I get a shirt if I'm not a member?
 - **Rep:** Yes, but our dues paying members and members have priority. The most people we have had at a meeting is 150 so the extra shirts will go towards nonmembers. We also usually use shirts as a reward of some sort.
- **Huynh:** When you say priority, how does that work?
 - **Rep:** Our dues paying members will get their choice of size first as well as their shirt first. Then, after that, it is kind of like first come-first serve for the rest of the society that is not inducted. We also have a lot of potential inductees who will get shirts too.
- **Staveski:** What is your average attendance at a meeting?
 - **Rep:** 125
- **Humberg:** What does the overlap between your club and the other dental clubs we have heard look like?

- **Rep:** I am in Dental Brigades as well. Both of the other clubs are relatively small, and the Women of Dentistry is only for women. I am on exec for Dental Brigades and there are around 50-60 members in that. I am not sure about overlap for the Future Women of Dentistry, but I would say that half of the people in Dental Brigades are in active members in this club and the other half are in it but not active.
- **Roundtable Discussion:**
 - **Staveski:** It sounds like outside of their members; they are not really giving people outside their club shirts. Furthermore, dues are a barrier to members getting the shirts.
 - **Huynh:** Also, there was a lot of overlap between the clubs.
 - **Staveski:** A lot of the other clubs that come to us are planning to use shirts for advertising, and since he explicitly said these shirts are often used as a reward for their members, it does not sound like these will be used for outreach.

Vice Chair Staveski moves to amend the line item for Clothing and Awards to \$0.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay:** Staveski, Huynh, Bevis
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

- **(Seminole Nursing)**

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yu1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/tg8aqLdA32,IdoW,JIE,JC31ZzQyc9%2EU0o7E4CsbpII3A5ALuEEcpM-HqVGWhTLI4MLPzQWYJXmRzNM%2EOggy7LDI7UfgOIWBz1HuujCv1PWUNmF4IPeYx9uP0YE6oUZqbH0%2EUgR%2Egjjcc0LvFT4ArITgqZrQx%2EGQG6kDFGgQxZhNzd0Bo7WsvjmF1W9uoko3eLL5kQ1E23%2E8RbgYg5KGW3fm3HZeoVMKjUpUG4K-IDOkON%2EHxMHaVn3oEAlfovpV3WZPtPm67T5viW9pmDYkAVt9r7aJcl-rF%2EydfKkIqnd3K1S-KQ-9HstWF2tLHQHB4T2B0%2EHg91-ymuNgTk7nxaXkyA>

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$2500
 - Date Request Submitted: 11/01/2023.
 - Date of Event: 5/2/2024
 - Number of Active Members: 39
 - Number expected to come: 100.
 - Fundraised: \$0
- **Opening:**

- **Rep:** Seminole Nursing is a group within the College of Nursing that works to foster leadership and community within our cohorts. We also work with faculty as well as students not in the organization. We are planning our graduating cohort banquet. We were recently told that our last semester will be online so this will be the last time besides graduation that the entire cohort will be together. We currently have 100 people between graduates and guests. We plan to advertise this on Instagram and with flyers. Furthermore, we have held this event many times, so it is well known. Our top choice is Township as we have utilized this venue before. We are really asking for the bare minimum as we excluded decorations.
- **Questioning:**
 - **Humberg:** Will this event be advertised to the whole student body? Could I show up?
 - **Rep:** Yes
 - **Staveski:** Would you all utilize the funds in the next 90 days?
 - **Rep:** I would have to double check with Township, but I believe I can as soon as we have the funds.
 - **Huynh:** Are you asking for both the 2500 for food as well as the other 400?
 - **Rep:** Our total is 2900; however, we only wanted to ask you all for 2500.
 - **Staveski:** How have you fundraised in the past?
 - **Rep:** We have gone to PAC and Senate Projects. We also do fundraise on our own, and since the Winter of 2022 we have raised around \$5,000.
 - **Staveski:** How much have you fundraised in the last semester, and what will that go towards?
 - **Rep:** Probably around \$1700, but we used some of that to cover the expenses of the summer banquet that Senate Projects did not cover. Furthermore, since we can only request from PAC twice a year with three graduations, we want to leave funds for that third banquet.
 - **Humberg:** If we had to cut you, what amount do you need to put this event on?
 - **Rep:** We would be okay with less. We could do from \$1,750 to \$2,000.
- **Roundtable Discussion:**
 - **Chair Humberg:** How do we feel about funding the \$1750.
 - **Bevis:** I agree.

Vice Chair Staveski moves to amend the line item to food to \$1750.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay:** Bevis, Huynh, Staveski
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

● **(Friday Night Live)**

- **Application Link:** <https://fsu.yu1.qualtrics.com/apps/single-response-reports/reports/ecctNq73PbtKnywf9XKnRrPR4cBwyTp1UKKJHCUzm7BLML8nYpF6I4An4tZ1RnEkoOIA6-VedaOJuPoM53hYvszbc6-e25U%2EeXAUPRamjITWrtIDIv2fpGRT1JUYvTyGvIMiwVB3gDbSiTYAJMufI>

[uNJFsbQZPdQngBEpved5mEI8TN4FjWgK2ha7mK6XpFWtYgAW7WHVo1cYst1CYgCMVDnMWRIRFhNC6P%2ECvqxVANAj4NdlOEF-cjzy1xrh1Dk6g8sazw4YKhC9ffyOVYwlr9SvcPLIHCBtLd%2ECRV1gxZ%2ExbXxA8emoU0d4vT3ChO3MaZzIxlTKsQXy0LgmN2g](#)

- **Preliminary Questions:**
 - Asking for: \$1,003.66
 - Date Request Submitted: 11/1/23
 - Date of Event: 12/1/23
 - Number of Active Members: 20
 - Number expected to come: 200+
 - Fundraised: \$0

- **Opening:**
 - **Rep:** We are here to request funding to cater and get t-shirts for our December 1st show. Firstly, we have our fall show coming up on December 1st. It is a large comedy show and over 200 people have come to our last shows, if not more. We have catered our past shows from Publix, and we have seen great success with this. We are looking for food platters, cookies, and chips. We believe this will serve around 110 people. We could use this to serve our crew members, performers, and audience members. We got comparative quotes from Winn-Dixie and Costco. We are also requesting t-shirts. At our last show, t-shirts were a huge hit; we ran out so fast. Full Press is our preferred vendor. We also have comparative quotes for the t-shirts.

- **Questioning:**
 - **Bevis:** How many people have you had come to your past events, and how did you arrive at those numbers?
 - **Rep:** We did this by counting seats, and last semester we were standing room only.
 - **Staveski:** You mentioned you passed t-shirts out both before and at your event. How many shirts did you have left for the event?
 - **Rep:** Out of about 70, we had 50 left.

- **Roundtable Discussion:**
 - **Humberg:** I feel like it's not customary to provide food at shows.
 - **Huynh:** Are we able to zero fund food?
 - **Humberg:** Yes.
 - **Huynh:** I agree with Stella as they are already getting a show and a t-shirt.
 - **Staveski:** Let's zero fund food and fully fund t-shirts?

Staveski moves to amend the line item for food to \$0.

Vice Chair Staveski administers the vote.

- **Yay: Bevis, Staveski, Huynh.**
- **Nay:**
- **Abstain:**

Current funding amount: \$55,722.52
Unfinished Business: N/A
Final Budget: \$48,310.52
Final Announcements: N/A
Date and Time of Next Meeting: TBA
Adjourned: 8:10 p.m.